
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 

 

June 3, 2013 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 6:00 p.m., in the Conference Room, in the 

Administrative Centre, in Barrington, N.S., with the following members present: 

 

-  Warden Lindsay (Eddie) Nickerson 

-  Deputy Warden Donna LeBlanc-Messenger 

-  Councillor Jody Crook 

 

-  Brian Holland, Municipal Clerk 

 

Absent were members Councillor Shaun Hatfield attending the FCM Conference in Vancouver, 

and Councillor George El-Jakl on leave. 

 

 

MUNICIPAL BURSARY 

 

Copies of the twelve applications received for the municipal bursary were circulated to members 

together with evaluation sheets.  These will be returned to the committee meeting on June 10, 

2013.  In the meantime councillors will review and evaluate the applications. 

 

 

VENDING PERMIT 

 

An application has been received from Leslie Nickerson for a Vending Permit.  This application 

is to permit a mobile canteen to be located on municipal property during boat races.  The 

application includes all of the schedule of boat races being held during the summer of 2013, 

together with any related rain dates.  The application has been properly completed and a copy of 

the required liability insurance has been provided to the Municipality naming the Municipality as 

an additional insured, and the application fee has been paid in full. 

 

Resolution C130601 

 

Moved by J. Crook and seconded by D. Messenger that the application of Leslie Nickerson for 

the Route 330 Diner Vending Permit be approved as requested. 

 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

GOOD WILL CLUB 

 

The Good Will Club in Barrington has requested a letter of support for an application for 

funding.  They are applying to the Federal Government New Horizons for Seniors Program.  The 

Good Will Club wishes to have some renovation and maintenance work done to their building in 

Barrington.  The work includes a new door, replacing shingles and the back steps, and painting. 

 

Resolution C130602 

 

Moved by J. Crook and seconded by D. Messenger that a letter of support be provided to the 

Barrington Good Will Club to attach to their application for funding under the New Horizons for 

Seniors Program community based projects. 

 

Motion carried unanimously. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned by mutual consent of members at 6:12 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________  _______________________________ 

                         Chair      Secretary for the Meeting 

                  

 

 

 

On website June 4, 2013.



 

 


